January 22, 2008
ARBOR VISTA HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

January 14, 2008
MINUTES
DIRECTORS PRESENT:  Don Glassel, J.B. Morrow, Kathleen Huizenga, Rick Hoppel, JoAnn Lamb 
DIRECTORS ABSENT:  Camille Pytlewicz, Vicki Doctor, Mike Holbach, Tim Olrick, Karen Hoppel
OTHERS PRESENT:  Mark Pratt
Call to Order
President Grassel began the meeting on time at 7:00 PM and followed the agenda provided.
Secretary’s Report
Kathleen read the secretary’s report.  Members approved the minutes as read.
Treasurer’s Report

JB reminded us that the homeowners did not approve the solar lights.  He went over how he would explain the issue to the homeowners.  To date, 93 owners had paid their dues leaving 43 unpaid.  JB passed out his report to each of us so we could see in detail the expenses and budget as always.  JB uses Quicken for his report and it provides wonderful detail for tracking and reporting.  There were no significant questions on the report and it was accepted as read.
Old Business
a) Front Entrance Lighting - Updates


JB gave us a review of what happened with respect to the original lighting including the
 

cost to fix the original lighting which was $600.00.  The fix lasted two weeks.  The estimate 



to run a replacement wire from the corner to the front entrance was $1600.00.  Thus, the 


Board made the decision to try to go green with solar lighting.  Complaints were made 


by some residents who didn’t like the way the solar lights look.  This is a continuing


project of trial and error with JB taking the major lead to achieve better performance 


and working with the manufacturer.  Although at this writing JB was having trouble 


contacting the company, he does have a whole list of questions and possible solutions


that he wishes to discuss with the company.


Rick raised the issue of right of way with respect to what we do with lighting.  All property in



Arbor Vista is owned by the homeowners themselves.  Lake County does not own any property 


in Arbor Vista; however, they have easement rights when needed on the front sections of our


properties.  However, owners are responsible for maintaining those properties.  



Joann advised that Camille wanted to know if she could use the free mulch from Warren 



Township up at the front entrance.  Don Glassel told Joann to tell Camille that would be her 



decision.  

b) Annual Meeting

1)  Meeting Date: 


Meeting date was confirmed as February 23, 2008 from 9:00 to 11:00

2)  Election of Officers


JB will send a post card out to residents advising of the meeting date and other 



agenda items such as the election of officers.  JB will ask residents to send an



email to Don Glassel with any nominations for the open offices which are



President, Vice President, Treasurer, Secretary, and Sergeant at Arms.


Mike Holbach has resigned from Building & Grounds maintenance.



Don asked if after the election of new officers, if he should yield the meeting



to the new president.  JB stated that by precedent, the outgoing president 



always finishes out the meeting agenda.



The question of allowing Don Grassel to serve again as President came up;


and it was decided that the By-Laws can be amended by a simple majority of


members present in good standing.  A quorum would be four households.  There-



fore, if Don is willing to serve again, he could be elected per the above rules.


3)  Dues/Directory


JB sought clarification on who should receive the directory.  We will continue


with the two year paid dues requirement.  So anyone who has not paid dues 



for the years 2006 and 2007 will not receive a directory.  JB will add a page, if



necessary to the directory to list all the appropriate numbers to call for reporting



infractions on speeding, forest preserve or reserve violations, ATV violations 



whether on the street in the summer or in the preserves in the winter.  Rick will help 


with the correct phone numbers.

4) Budget

JB went over the proposed budget for 2008.  JB raised the issue of the liability


insurance.  Do we really need this as we own no property.  JB will leave this item


in the budget for now and do a study to see if it is needed.  


The web site budget item will remain at this time although the web site is not in


use for residents.  The main issue is privacy.


The cost for electricity will come out of the budget for 2008 with the hope that solar

lighting 
will be working satisfactorily.

Don suggested JB make the annual meeting cost $150.00 to allow for coffee and


donuts.


The cost for solar lighting which is now under ”front entrance” needs to go to 


$2000.00 which the homeowners need to approve.

5) Guest Speaker?

The subject of a guest speaker was discussed and it was decided that we select

someone who can update us on the status of the fair grounds.  Rick Hoppel will handle


the invitation.  Time allotment of 10 minutes.
c) 18834 W. Linden/Unattached Garages


Don advised that he is reluctant to get into the fray with unattached garages.  


Home owners are free to sue each other under the deed restrictions.

New Business

1)  Possible Changes in By Laws language


Don stated he does not think we can change the deed restrictions.  Arbor 



Vista was not a Home Owners Association when the restrictions were created.



While some residents believe the Board should be responsible, this is better



left to the individual home owners.  Although, there is precedent and law suits



have been brought before, such lawsuits today can be costly and lengthy.  Don is 


reluctant to bring up the matter at the year-end meeting.  Rick Hoppel stated 


that he may bring it up, however, as he would rather be legal if he builds an



outbuilding.  Joann stated that she feels strongly that outbuildings take away



the beauty of Arbor Vista and removing such beauty can be used as an 



argument.

2)  Arbor Vista Resident Deaths


The Board authorized donations of $50.00 for both Dick Erickson and Nester Jovanovic


charities.  JB gave the checks to Joann who got cards for both men.

3) Post Cards to snowmobile owners


Rick Hoppel suggested we look at this issue at the next board meeting and


then do a separate mailing with all the phone numbers for complaints.  It was


also suggested that JB could add the numbers to the directory as stated earlier.

Adjournment

After a lengthy meeting, we adjourned at 9:35.
Respectfully submitted,

Kathleen M. Huizenga
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